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Racing

Toscano Junior Hill and Dale Race 1:

The first race of the Toscano Hill and Dale races took place on Thursday 12th April in Castlewellan Forest Park. Well done to the 35 (14 from Newcastle AC) Primary School athletes and 24 (4 from Newcastle AC) Post Primary School athletes who took part. The Primary School race was won by Caolan Hawkins and the Post Primary School race was won by Timothy McCracken from Dromore AC. Full results and photos are available on website. Report by Paul Rodgers can be read Here. The next Junior Hill and Dale race is on Thursday 24th May in Tollymore Forest Park. Hopefully we will see a lot more of our juniors competing at this event. You can now register online for this race.  If you have already registered for Race 1 you do not need to do so again. If you did not return your number after Race 1 please bring it with you to Race 2.
Thanks to Toscano Pizzeria for their generous sponsorship.
Upcoming Race Dates
· Toscano Junior Hill and Dale Races

There will be 3 Junior Hill and Dale races this year 
              sponsored by Toscano Pizzeria.  
Dates are as follows:

Race 1 : 12th April, Castlewellan Forest Park

Race 2 : 24th May, Tollymore Forest Park

Race 3 : 7th June, Donard Forest.

Can everyone please register their details online asap.  Please do not leave it until the day before the race to do so. There is a huge amount of organisation involved in the senior and junior Hill and Dale Series so please help us by registering early and turning up early to get your race number and running vest. No pre-payment is required. Entry fee of £2/race is payable on the night of each race.

You can enter online HERE.

· Slieve Donard Family Challenge
This year the annual Slieve Donard Race takes place on Saturday 5th May at 2:00pm. While the race is taking place there will be a chance for all families to take part in a charity fun 1 mile challenge along the promenade. Registration will be in the Newcastle Centre from 1:00pm. Entry fee is a donation of at least £2, £5/family.  All proceeds are in aid of the great work done at Mary Murray House which cares for adults with complex and profound learning needs and physical disabilities.  
You can run or walk the route. Young children under primary 5 must be accompanied by an adult on the route. All other children must have an adult at the start and finish line.  Children cannot be left unsupervised. Dogs are not allowed.
Everyone who completes the challenge will receive an ice-cream voucher for Mauds.

There will also be spot prizes of FREE tickets to Cocos Adventure Playground.

· Ulster and NI Track & Field Championships
The Ulster and Northern Ireland Track and Field Championships are taking place on Saturday 9th June in Shercock, County Cavan.

The Championships are open to the following age groups with a choice of entering 1 or 2 events:

U9 , born 2004 (60m, 300m, long jump, ball throw)

U10, born 2003 (60m, 500m, long jump, ball throw)

U11, born 2002 (60m, 600m, long jump, ball throw)

U12, born 2001 (60m, 600m, long jump, ball throw)

U13, born 2000 (80m, 600m, 60m H, long jump, javelin)

There is also relay events for all age groups.

There are very few competitions for these age groups so this is a great opportunity for your child(ren) to compete as part of a club and use the skills they have learned on Monday nights at training.

As it is a Championship event Newcastle AC will pay all entry fees. Extra coaching will be provided for those competing.

There are fantastic facilities at Shercock track. With the Olympics coming up I am sure all the kids will be watching the athletics so they would be able to relate much more to it if they have actually competed on a track themselves.

Shercock is an easy drive from Newcastle. Newry – Dundalk – Shercock.  Approx 58mile. Google map link. There is also plenty to do in County Cavan for a weekend trip if you didn’t want to travel up and down on the same day: http://www.cavantourism.com/
If your child(ren) are interested in being selected for the team please let me know as soon as possible as entries need to be in very soon.  There will be no entries taken on the day of the event. 
Trials/selections for these Championships will take place on Monday 7th May in Shimna College at 7:00 pm.

Training   

There will be no training on Monday 7th May 2012 as it is a bank holiday but trials/selections will be taking place – see details above.
Kit
Please remember to come suitably dressed for training and racing. Training will still take place outside if it is raining. 

I have some t-shirts which can be purchased at the subsidized price of £5.  If you wish to purchase a hoodie please email the details.
Membership and Contact Details

Can everyone please remember to pay their £1 training fee each night. This is important as it pays for training facilities and equipment.

Please remember to pass on any updated contact information such as address, email, phone, medical conditions etc. Also pass on any information you would like included on website and in newsletters. 

Volunteers

Congratulations to Jamie Brannigan who received his Goldmark Volunteering certificate for volunteering 50 hours with the junior club. Thanks for all your help Jamie.  Jamie will now work towards gaining his 100 hour certificate. 
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